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THE BUGLE 

American Legion Post 132, Orange, California, NEWSLETTER, SEPTEMBER 2022 

 
VICTOR DE LA ROSA, COMMANDER 

 
 

 
Greetings all. 
  
Hope all is good with everyone. We have a lot of exciting things going on at the Post. The fundrais-
ing for the window repairs has been going very well. As a matter of fact, this month the project to 
repair the windows will be starting. We couldn’t do this without all of you that have helped and do-
nated to the project. Thank you. 
 
We also have the Orange International Street Fair this month. This is the Post’s biggest fundraiser. If 
you can volunteer, we are always looking for help.  
 
Don’t forget to check the website to see what we have coming up at the Post at orangepost132.com. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Victor de la Rosa, Commander 
victorplcnt@yahoo.com 
(714) 227-5977 

 
 
 
 

JOSE MARTINEZ,  
FIRST VICE COMMANDER 

 
 
Hi everyone. 
 
Well, as we wait for department to get a current report online, I can't report any current numbers. 
But in the meantime, please let everyone know that they can see me or our Adjutant, Brian Johnson, 
to pay their $50.00 dues. Thank you. 
 
Jose Martinez, 1st Vice Commander 
martinezjoseg@yahoo.com 
(714) 380-2005   

http://www.orangepost132.com/
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BRIAN JOHNSON, 
 POST 132 ADJUTANT,  

DISTRICT 29 ADJUTANT, 
AL RIDER, SECRETARY/LEAD ROAD CAPTAIN 

 
The year seems to be screaming at light speed. There are so many exciting things happening at the Post right 
now. The primary purpose and mission of the American Legion is to serve Veterans, and the social compo-
nent is one of the most important. Our Post is a safe place for Vets from all services and all eras. Our social 
time gives Vets a safe place to relax among their sisters and brothers who have shared similar experiences 
and a lifelong bond of service to our great land. As I think about our social time together I think about those 
who make that time special for us, like Tony Bacala and Sommer & Mike Nelson. Whether we are dancing 
on Fridays or crooning our hearts out on Tuesdays,  Sommer, Mike and Tony are a critical part of our Post's 
social fabric. But it’s more than just music. Tony is an active member of our Post and UMAVA. He regular-
ly attends meetings and participates in committees to make our Post better. Mike & Sommer are members of 
our Sons and Auxiliary Squadrons and regularly contribute their time and talent, including Mike being our 
SAL Sgt. at Arms and Old Saint Nick for our children's Christmas party. These are members who always 
ask, "How can I help?'' then they roll up their sleeves and get to work. Because of this and so much more, 
Tony, Mike and  Sommer are my volunteers in the spotlight this month. We thank them for their dedication.   
 
The Orange International Street Fair is here. This is our most significant and important fundraising event of 
the year and we are ready. Here are some important things to remember. 
 
1. Current members of our Post, Auxiliary. SAL and Riders may park in the South parking lot for free, but 

you must show a current membership card from your parent organization.  
2. Members of other Posts or legion families will be required to make the $10 parking donation and park in 

the North parking lot — based on space availability. 
3. Members of our Post and our Legion families with current membership cards will not be required to pay 

the cover charge for the evening events in the clubroom, but you must show a current membership card.  
4. Security will be covering all entrances and checking for valid member cards and IDs. There will be Post 

and Family unit officers onsite during the entire event. Please treat them all with courtesy. 
 
The most important message in this article is simple. You must have your valid, current membership card 
from this Post or one of our 132 Post Legion Family Units to park free and have a cover charge waived. If 
you need a current card, contact me ASAP so I can get you a card. I am working very hard to get cards dis-
tributed for the new Legion year. 
 
I still have members asking why their renewal notice says they have been a member since 2022. As I noted 
in my last article, as Susan shared in an email to the members and as I have shared at the last couple of 
meetings, this was an error by the marketing company that the National Legion hired to handle the distribu-
tion. Your member year numbers are correct in the My Legion system. No, the mailer cannot be corrected 
and remailed. The Member card that I send you once you pay renewal dues will have the correct number of 
years. This should not recur, but we all know Murphy's Law. Again, show some grace and courtesy to the 
folks who are processing member renewals. There are 600 members at 132 and just one Adjutant. There are 
about 8,000 Legion members in Orange County and every one of them are experiencing the same delays. 
 
Thanks for hearing me out and for understanding. September is going to be exciting so I look forward to 
seeing you at our Post.  
 
Brian "Spidey" Johnson,  
American Legion and American Legion Riders District 29 & Post 132 Adjutant,  
ALR Chapter 132 Secretary 
adjutantdist29@gmail.com  
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JOHN SCHUTZ,  
LEGIONNAIRE 2ND VICE 

COMMANDER,  
AL RIDERS PRESIDENT 

Hi Everyone: For the Orange Street Fair (Sept 2-4) we’re looking for volunteers to help with clean-
ing, cooking, & parking lot. This is one of the Post’s major fundraisers! We’ll be RENTING our 
parking spaces, so if you come down to the Post, there may not be one available. If space is available 
in the Legion lot you are REQUIRED to show a current Family Membership Card for 2022 or 2023. 
 
Upcoming Events: Get out of the house and come on down to the Post and have some FUN. 
 
• Karaoke every Tuesday Night (6-9) 
• Dinner every Friday Night (6-7:30) 
• Breakfast every Sunday from 9 to 11 
• Fri-Sun, September 2-4 – Street Fair 
• Sun, Sept 4 – NO BREAKFAST 
• Mon, Sept 5 – POST CLOSED 
• Fri, Sept 9 – Remember 9-11 at 8 PM 
• Sun, Sept 11 – FIRST RESPONDERS Appreciation Day 
• Fri, Sept 16 – Wear your dog tags & get a free drink 
• Sat, Sept 17 – Wrestling 
• Sun, Sept 18 – Air Force Birthday 
• Sun, Sept 25 – Gold Star Mother’s Day 
 
Future activities we’re working on: Beer Tasting, Casino Night, Murder Mystery, Comedy Night 
 
The Post is still serving dinner each Friday (6:00 to 7:30 pm) and breakfast every Sunday (EXCEPT 
FOR LABOR DAY Sept 4, 2022) (9 am – 11am). For September here are the upcoming breakfasts: 
 
• Sept 4 – NO BREAKFAST 
• Sept 11 – Cheese croissants with scrambled eggs potatoes and fruit 
• Sept 18 – French Toast, Eggs, Sausage & Hush Puppies  
• Sept 25 – Spam/Corned Beef Hash & Eggs 
 
On the AL Riders side: On Friday, September 9th the Riders will be serving Steaks ($15.00) or Tri-
Tip & Potato Salad ($10.00) (6:00 to 7:30). Our meeting will be on September 10 at 0830. 
 
Here is the Riders schedule for September: 
 
• Fri-Sun, Sep 2-4 – Orange Street Fair (Parking Lot Duty) 
• Mon Sep 5 – Labor Day – POST CLOSED 
• Fri Sep 9 – Riders Dinner TRI-TIP [Help setup 3:00 Dinner 6-7:30] 
• Sat, Sep 10 – Riders Meeting 0830 – RIDE: 22 Mile Suicide Awareness Ride 
• Sun, Sep 18 – RIDE: 262 Breakfast (9-11), Post 262, 15840 E Foothill Blvd, Fontana, CA 92335 

Meet 0800 KSU 0815 
• Sun, Sep 25 – Riders Breakfast (Setup 7am, Breakfast 8:30-11am) Spam/Corned Beef Hash & 

Eggs 
  
John Schutz, 2nd Vice Commander 
John.schutz@mbww.com 
(949) 870-2084 
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JOHN MINNELLA, IMMEDIATE PAST COMMANDER,
 POST 132 JUDGE ADVOCATE,   

DISTRICT 29 COMMANDER, 
DEPT. OF CALIF. NATURALIZATION COMMISSION 

TECHNICAL ADVISOR 
 

Comrades and Friends! 
 
As Post Judge Advocate, I believe it is my responsibility to always seek ways to minimize our Post ex-
posure to any likely (or even unlikely) risks. Many of the formalities you see at the Post are our effort to 
prevent problems: Clear rental contracts, bar of drinks on the dance floor, regular updating of licenses 
and maintenance schedules, exterior lighting, etc. If you are challenged about some seemingly annoying 
rule, remember we are trying to protect your investment – this Post. If you see something risky, let me 
or any Post officer know quickly so we can address the matter. 
 
As you read this, I will have returned from the 103rd American Legion National Convention in Milwau-
kee, a gathering of all the 55 departments of the Legion. In the next Bugle issue, I will try to report on 
developments from the Convention. 
 
Every Legionnaire recites the Preamble to the American Legion Constitution at the beginning of each 
official meeting. It consists of ten clauses. Though the meaning of most is obvious, some are not clear 
and some of you might appreciate or need some explanation. Each issue of the Bugle, I will start re-
viewing the clauses. The first is “FOR GOD AND COUNTRY, WE ASSOCIATE OURSELVES TO-
GETHER…” Past National Adjutant Mike MAXA explains that “This is the introduction. It declares 
that The American Legion recognizes the influence of Almighty God in all worthwhile endeavors-and 
declares the allegiance of Legionnaires to both God and Nation. First things have been put first. All that 
follows is in conformity.” I think that clause and explanation is pretty clear and easy to understand and 
needs nothing more from me. 
 
Finally, remember our mutual commitment to the Preamble to the American Legion Constitution and 
the Legion’s Four Pillars (Veterans Affairs & Rehabilitation; National Security; Americanism; Children 
& Youth); and most of all remember our commitment to our National Constitution and Country though 
if you are a veteran, that reminder is normally not necessary. If I can be of any help to you, feel free to 
contact me 24/7/365.  
 
John Minnella 
Post 132 Immediate Past Commander (#85) 
Post 132 Judge Advocate 
Post 132 Liaison to SAL Detachment 132 
District 29 Commander  
714/543-9005 
drjminnella@yahoo.com  
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DAVID ANDERSON, CHAPLAIN 

 
 

 
 

“Through selfless service, you will always be fruitful and find the fulfillment of your desires.”  
– Bhagavad Gita 

 
As your chaplain, I minister to all faiths. We have a diverse membership with many different beliefs. 
It is not my place to force any belief system upon you. As Legionnaires, we believe in God, or a 
higher power, or whatever you call your God. In general terms: There is a creator of the universe, and 
we are all joined by that creator. My beliefs are mine alone and yours are yours.  
 
Let’s celebrate our differences and embrace the beliefs of others! Don’t worry, if your faith is strong, 
it can withstand any scrutiny or challenge. Over the centuries, much blood has been spilled over reli-
gion. Now, I don’t claim to know the mind of God, but I’m 100% sure God does not want people dy-
ing over religious differences. I’ll close with, “Judge not, lest you be judged” 
 
“Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind. This is 
the first and greatest commandment. And the second is like it: ‘Love your neighbor as yourself.’”  

—Matthew 22: 37-39 
Chaplain Dave 
(714) 294-9245 
anderson21us@yahoo.com 

 

KATHY KULP, UNIT 132  

AUXILIARY PRESIDENT 

 
Volunteering requires you to be selfless and focus only on how you can create a meaningful impact. 
Great volunteers understand this and are eager to do everything possible to bring about a positive 
change. When you are working as a volunteer, it’s important to stay humble about your past accom-
plishments and skills. 
 
I want to thank John Schutz and the Riders for coming out and wishing WWII Veteran Victor Her-
nandez a happy 101st birthday on short notice (photo below). 
 
Don’t forget, our breakfast will be on Sunday, 
September 11, and we will be offering free 
breakfast to first responders. Looking forward 
to seeing all at our next meeting, the second 
Thursday of the month. 
 
God bless, 
 
Kathy Kulp 
Auxiliary President, Unit 132 
caiazzi9@aol.com 
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MIKE HOLMES, SONS COMMANDER 
 
 
 
 
 

Membership Cards: Seems there is another problem receiving our membership cards. I understand 
they were not issued correctly and they are being redone. As soon as they are received, cards will be 
sent out to everyone who has paid. Please make checks out for $20 (or $15 for members under 18), 
payable to SONS of the American Legion and mail to American Legion SONS, PO Box 214, Orange, 
CA 92866, or drop them off to Craig Coleman at the bar. James Gomez is the new Membership Chair-
man and he will be working closing with Adjutant Brian Johnson doing membership on-line. Your cur-
rent membership card is good until December 31, 2022. 
 
Our next meeting is Tuesday, September 13th, 2022, starting at 6pm sharp. It was voted at our last 
meeting to change the day of our Meeting to the 2nd Tuesday. Please, gentlemen, be upstairs and ready 
to go at 6pm, because we must be out of there and have the chairs and tables put away by 7pm. Some-
times we have a lot to cover. 
 
Please join us for dinner on Friday, September 2 for burgers and fries for $10. There will be NO 
STEAKS served due to the Street Fair.  
 
Next Breakfast is Sunday, September 18th. We will be serving French Toast, Eggs, sausage, and hush 
puppies from 9am-11am. Look forward to seeing you. 
 
SONS, The email address below was hacked last month. ALL of your email addresses were removed 
from my files; and I have to re-enter all of them. They were grouped together. What worries me is that 
the hacker may have all of your addresses and may send out to your e-mail addresses a sob story trying 
to get money. Best advice I can give you is change your passwords, especially to your emails. My wife 
Carol will be entering all your emails again in the next few days. I will send a tester out and if you 
don’t receive anything from me by the time this newsletter goes out, please send your email to me. 
 
Mike Holmes, Sons Commander 
Rayncarolgossfam@aol.com 
(714) 803-0851 
 

JAMES GOMEZ, BUGLE EDITOR 

 

One thing I like best about being a member of the Sons of the American Legion is making new friends 
and connections. In fact these connections have been invaluable to me within the last year. When I had 
electrical problems at my home earlier this year, a friend at the Post recommended an excellent electri-
cian who is also a Legionnaire. Same thing when I needed our air conditioning checked before summer 
peak. Then, when my hot water heater died, I found a great plumber through a Legion connection.  
 
In each of these instances I was going to pay someone to do the work no matter what, so why not sup-
port a Vet and keep it within the Legion Family when possible? So ask around and check our Bugle 
newsletter sponsors on page 23 of this month’s Bugle. Chances are you’ll be pleased with the outcome. 
 
James Gomez 
buglepost132@gmail.com 
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    CLUBROOM UPDATE 
 

I don't want to talk about Street 
Fair Weekend. I want to keep it a 
secret. It is September 2nd, 3rd, 
and 4th, but I won't be talking 
about it in this article. 
 
We have Burger Night every 
Thursday. You can get a 1/3-
pound burger with cheese, onion, 
tomato, and lettuce. Plus, you can 
put mustard, ketchup, relish or 
mayo on it, all for only $6. Make 
it a meal for $10 with french fries, 
onion rings or both. 
 
Tuesday is Taco Night with Karaoke. You can get tacos with ground beef on a white corn crispy 
shell, lettuce and cheese. Plus you can add tomatoes, sour cream, onions and a variety of taco sauces. 
One taco is $2, or 3 tacos for $5, 4 tacos for $6. We also have taquitos, jalapeno poppers, fried moz-
zarella sticks and fried zucchini. 
 
On Sunday, September 11, The Blues Band "Driving Sideways" will perform from 2:00pm to 
5:00pm.  

 
On Saturdays we have chicken 
wings. You can get spicy, BBQ, or 
lemon pepper.  
 
Beginning Monday, September 12, 
we will be open for Monday Night 
Football. Diana will be bartending 
and I will be in the kitchen. Come 
on down and watch the game on 
our five-TV setup. 
 
As always, we are open on Friday 
Nights with steak dinners (and 
specials), as well as dancing. 

 
Hope to see you at the Post. 

 

Craig Coleman,  

Clubroom Manager 

craigmo36@yahoo.com 

(714) 606-2930 
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STORIES FROM THE 1917 WALL 

 

Orville Jennings Nordeen was born in Nebraska on January 27, 
1897. He was the youngest of five children born to Swedish 
immigrant and shoemaker Jonas Nordeen and his wife Sigrid. 
Sometime between 1910 and 1918, the Nordeens and their 
three youngest kids relocated to Orange. They lived in a home 
on S. Grand Street between Chapman and Almond (on property 
that was razed in the early 1960s for the construction of the 
current Orange City Hall). 
 
In 1918, during the 4th year of World 
War I, Orville was studying dentistry at 
the University of Southern California 
when he was summoned by the draft 
board in Los Angeles. He was drafted 
into the Marine Corps effective August 
2, 1918 (no one knew the war would be 
over two months later).  
 
According to Marine Corps muster rolls, 
Orville was first stationed at Mare Is-
land, California. Two months later he 
was attached to the Marines’ 187th com-

pany, 15th regiment at the Marine barracks in Quantico, Virginia. In early 
1919, he was discharged three months after the World War I armistice. 
 
After his service in the Marine Corps, he completed his dentistry degree. In 
1921, he married Hortense L. Fulton, the daughter of a fruit grower. Their 
first home was near the intersection of Parker and Almond, a seven-minute 
walk from our Post.  
 
By 1930, Orville and Hortense were living in Los Angeles where he ran a 
dentistry practice in downtown L.A.  Hortense worked alongside him as a 
secretary and dental nurse. 

 
In 1949, after 30 years of practice in 
Orange and Los Angeles County, Or-
ville and Hortense moved to Bass Lake, 
California. In 1956, at the far-too-
young age of 59, Orville transferred 
Post Everlasting. We don’t know the 
cause of death, but he had been hospi-
talized prior. According to his obituary 
published in local papers, he was sur-
vived by his widow (who joined him at 
Post Everlasting 14 years later), a sister 
and two brothers. There are no records 
of the Nordeens having any children. 
 

Thank you, Orville Nordeen, for your service in the U.S. Marine Corps. 
 
 

Part of an ongoing series exploring some of the 158 brave men & women on the 1917 Wall in the Post 132 clubroom.  
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SEPTEMBER 2022  

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

    1 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

American Legion 
E-Board  

Meeting 7pm 

 
Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 

2 
 

ORANGE STREET 
FAIR 

 
Bar Open: 1-11pm 

 
Dinner: (Sons) 

Burgers & Fries ($10) 
(No Steaks on 9/2 
due to Street Fair) 

6-7:30 
 

DJ Sommer 
6-10pm 

3 
 

ORANGE STREET 
FAIR 

 
Bar Open: 1-11pm 

 
DJ Chito 
7-11pm 

4 
 

ORANGE STREET 
FAIR 

 
No breakfast due to 

Street Fair 
 

Bar Open: 1pm-11pm 
 

Booze Wagon  
Drawing 7pm 

 
DJ Johnny V 

4-8pm 

5 
LABOR DAY 

 
Post Closed 

 
 

6 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
3 for $5 
4 for $6 

 
Karaoke with DJ Mike 

6-9pm 
 

7 
 
 

UMAVA E-Board 
Meeting 6:30pm 

 
 

8 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

Auxiliary General 
Meeting 7pm 

 
Legionnaire  

General Mtg 7pm 
 

Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 
 
 

9 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-11pm 
 

Dinner: (Riders) 
Tri-Tip ($10) 

Steak Dinner ($15) 
6-7:30  

 
September 11  
Remembrance 

8pm 

10 
 

AL Riders General 
Meeting 8:30am 

 
RIDE: 

 
AVU Meeting 11am 

 
Bar Open: 1-8pm 

 
Chicken Wings 

11 
 

Breakfast (Auxiliary): 
Ham/Cheese  

Croissants w/ Eggs  
Potatoes & Fruit 

$12, 9-11am 
(Free on 9/11 to first  

responders) 
 

Bar Open: 9am-5pm 
 

Blues Band:  
Driving Sideways 

2-5pm 

12 
 
 

ABATE Meeting 
7pm 

 
Monday Night  

Football in the Club 
Room 

13 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
3 for $5 
4 for $6 

 
Sons General  
Meeting 6pm 

(To be held on 2nd  
Tuesdays, starting 9/13) 

 
Karaoke with DJ Mike 

6-9pm 

14 
 
 

VVA #1024 Meeting 
6:30pm 

 

15 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 

16 
 

Bar Open: 5-11pm 
 

Dinner: 
(Legionnaires) 

Steak Dinner ($15) 
6-7:30  

 
 

Dog Tag Day:  
Wear Your Tags 

Get a Drink 

17 
 

1st Cav Mtg 9am 
 

UMAVA Mtg 9:30am 
 

Bar Open: 1-8pm 
 

Wrestling at the 
Post 
7pm 

$15 for Legion Family 
($35 for front row) 

 
See flyer on Page 18 

18 
 
 

Breakfast (Sons): 
French Toast, Eggs, 

Sausage & Hush 
Puppies  

$12 
9-11am 

 
Bar Open: 9am-5pm 

 
Air Force Birthday 

19 
 
 

Monday Night  
Football in the Club 

Room 

20 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
3 for $5 
4 for $6 

 
Karaoke with DJ Mike 

6-9pm 
 

Premiere Women’s 
Council 6pm 

 
 

21 
 

 

 
 
 
 

22 
 

 
Bar Open: 5-9pm 

 
Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 

23 
 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-11pm 
 

Dinner: (Auxiliary) 
Special TBA ($10) 
Steak Dinner ($15) 

6-7:30  

24 
 
 

Bar Open: 1-8pm 
 

Chicken Wings 

25 
 
 

Breakfast (Riders): 
Spam/Corned Beef 

Hash & Eggs 
$12 

9-11am 
 

(Free to Gold Star 
Families) 

 
Bar Open: 9am-5pm 

 
Gold Star Mother’s 

Day 

26 
 
 

Monday Night  
Football in the Club 

Room 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

27 
 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-10pm 
 

Taco Tuesday 
3 for $5 
4 for $6 

 
Karaoke with DJ Mike 

6-9pm 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

29 
 
 
 

Bar Open: 5-9pm 
 

Burger Night 
$6 burger only 

$10 burger & fries 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 
 

 
Bar Open: 5-11pm 

 
Dinner: (UMAVA) 
Steak Dinner ($15) 

6-7:30  

 
Coming in October: 

 
 

Halloween Dance 
Sponsored by the 

Auxiliary 
 

Sunday, Oct 30 
4pm-8-m 

Tickets: $10 
 

See flyer on Page 20 
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American Legion Post 132 

PO Box 214   

143 S. Lemon St  

Orange, CA 92866 

Phone #: (714) 538-6311  

 

Legionnaires 

Commander   
Victor de la Rosa 
1st Vice Commander  
Jose Martinez 
2nd Vice Commander 
John Schutz 
3rd Vice Commander 
Gerardo Robledo, Jr. 
Adjutant  
Brian Johnson  
Judge Advocate  
John Minnella 
Finance Officer  
Susan Wood 
Executive Board  
Glenn Davis 
Ken Craner 
Tom Duprey 
Ulises Godinez 
Past Commander 
John Minnella 
Service Officer  
Jose Martinez 
Building Manager    
Jose Martinez 
Chaplain  
David Anderson 
Sgt. at Arms  
Ernie Lopez 
Historian/Museum Curator 
TBD 

President  
Kathy Kulp 
1st Vice Pres. 
Susie Flores 
2nd Vice President 
Puna Willis 
Secretary  
Toni Munoz 
Treasurer 
Diana Trujillo 
Chaplain  
Marilyn Harris 
Sgt. At Arms 
Virgie Martinez 
Asst. Sgt. At Arms 
Madelene Macias  
Historian  
Frances Schuster  
E-Board 
Carol Holmes 
Martha Maldonado 
Linda Salas 
Terri Rodriguez 
Past President 
Darlene Phillips 

Commander  
Mike Holmes 
1st Vice Cmdr.  
Tommy Dees 
2nd Vice Cmdr.  
Tom Flynn 
3rd Vice Cmdr.  
Tobie Deleon 
Treasurer 
David Laguna 
Adjutant  
Brian Johnson 
Sgt. at Arms  
Mike Nelson 
Chaplain  
Pierre Duco 
Historian  
TBD 
E-Board 
John Shore 
Joseph Stokely 
Kevin P. Anderson 
Past Commander 
Raymond Alvarado 
 
 

AL Riders 

Director  
John Schutz 
Vice Director  
Tom Butters 
Treasurer  
Michelle de la Cruz 
Secretary  
Brian Johnson 
Sgt. at Arms  
Ernie Ceyala 
Road Captain  
TBD 
Judge Advocate  
TBD 
Historian  
TBD 
Chaplain  
TBD 
 

Auxiliary Sons 

2022/2023 Post 132 American Legion Officers 
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